IMMIGRATION STATEMENT
The 78 Sisters of St. Joseph of Carondelet who are delegates to the Los Angeles Province Chapter (governing body) express our solidarity with and support of our brothers and sisters who are immigrants and migrants.  Compelled by the Scriptures, the signs of the times, our historical documents and church leadership we call upon the President and Congress to urgently pass just and comprehensive immigration reform that will include reunification of families and a path to citizenship for those living in the United States who have not been convicted of criminal acts.  

Provisions that we believe must be included are:
· Streamlining the process for permanent residency.

· A temporary worker program with wage and labor protections.

· A realistic path to earned legalization.
· Due process protection and reform of the policies of immigration detention facilities to protect human rights.

· No detention or deportation of those children and adults without a criminal background.

· Effective and humane border security that recognizes the human rights and dignity of all people.

· Refuge for those fleeing persecution and exploitation.

· Policies to address the root causes of migration.  
Until this is accomplished we call upon states either to not pass or to repeal restrictive laws that attempt to supersede the federal government’s authority to regulate immigration.  In particular, we call for an end to state legislation that criminalizes undocumented persons, denies them basic human services and creates a climate of fear among immigrants.  We commit to continue to educate ourselves and others, to advocate for just laws, to care for immigrants and migrants and to pray that all enjoy basic human rights and live in their God-given human dignity.
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